

GRANDIOSE UTTERINGS OF MONACO SOUTH

The Optimist Club of Monaco South - Denver, Colorado

Colo.-Wyo. District Volume 1, Number 7

Denver, Colorado November 16, 1984

Thank you, John Young for your prayer and for leading us in the Pledge this morn.

Guests, New Members, and Visitors - John Young brought forth a member, Joe Braly, to receive his Optimist pin, and sponsored for initiation into the Club this morning a new member, Dave Grenemyer, who also received an Optimist pin. Larry Richter, sponsored by Burt Revell, was recognized as a recent new member and received his Optimist pin. Other new inductees this morning were Tob Hendrickson, sponsored by Monty Hoyt, and Dean Sotiriou, sponsored by Bob Finklemeier. Congrats to all of you. Better get Joe Marci to send Dean a dues and meals statement right away - he's the only member we have whose last name ends with the letters IOU. Pat Bush introduced his guest, Mike Miller, who submitted his application for membership before the end of our meeting. You can never have too many "Millers" in any worthwhile organization. I don't know what tribe we came from, but you can bet it was, if not one of the best, one of the more prolific (5 full pages of the Denver Metro Telephone Directory alone). We also welcomed past Lt. Gov. Gene Nagel and Fred Pasternack, of the SE Aurora Club, as visitors this morning.

<u>Citizenship Awards</u> - Charlie reports that Bill Walters will be hosting the awards program at Samuels today (2:30). I also understand that Oscar's daughter received a citizenship award at Holm last Friday. Congrats, Oscar! Like mother - like daughter? Thanks, Tom Mauro, for getting this info to me.

WIVES*TO*BREAKFAST ** WIVES*TO*BREAKFAST ** WIVES*TO*BREAKFAST ** WIVES*TO*BREAKFAST:

Put it on your calendar, says Monty Hoyt, and on November 30 go to HILTON INN SOUTH **

HILTON INN SOUTH ** HILTON INN SOUTH* Don't forget and go to Azars. 74 signed up.

Thanksgiving Food Baskets - Shopping is tonight at 7:00 P.M. at the King Soopers at Monaco and Yale. Be there if you want to help out with either the shopping tonight or the delivery tomorrow - one of the better projects we have each year!

<u>Veterans Day Open Golf Tourney</u> - According to golf enthusiasts and Optimistic meteorologist Past President Pat Bush, "The cold and wind reduced the duffers to twelve starters and six finishers. The team of Joe Marci and Duane Wehrer finished first with a net 60, followed by Curt Jefferies and Gene Nagel with 63, and Pat Bush and Curt Lorenzen with 69. Long drive winners were Joe and Duane with Joe and Curt Lorenzen closest to the pin (which one?) Thanks to Golf Chairman Doug Gill for running the tourney. This was our first Veterans Day Open not snowed out." Did the nonfinishers freeze up or what?

Optimist Ties (the ones you wear, not railroad ties) - If you want one or more, get in touch with John Young. John wore a brown one today, but they also come in red, blue, etc. (\$10 each).

<u>Down the Track</u> - Help is needed to finish building Monaco South's train module (1 loop of HO gauge and 1 loop of 0 gauge). Those involved will want to meet at Greg Hurd's office on November 25 at 7:00 P.M. Location - 4800 Happy Canyon Road (corner of E. Hampden and S. Dahlia). The Jeffco Fairgrounds Toy and Train Meet is scheduled for December 9 from 9:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. Expected attendance is at least 1200. Many items will be for sale, trading, etc.

Better Air Project - Meet at 14th and Speer Blvd. tomorrow morning if you've signed up to help put up signs.

Boys Club Dinner - Members are needed to help us servers at this special dinner. The dinner will be at 8th and Inca next Tuesday, the 20th. The sign-up sheet already has 9 members who've committed themselves in this capacity.

In the absence of a Program Speaker this morning, other announcements were given regarding club projects and activities now ongoing and others planned ahead.

XMAS TREES - Frank Middleton gave us an up-date on this project, our only fundraising activity of the year. The trees have been ordered and are expected to
arrive at our K-Mart location on November 30. A propane heater is needed for the
heating of our trailer. The SE Aurora Club will be working with us this year.
Remember, if you work three three-hour shifts, you get a tree at cost. Bob
Finklemeier will be our manpower chairman this year, and the work calendar is
already being filled in with members' names. The most important days for
working at the lot will be November 30 and December 1. The trees need to be
drilled and staked and readied for sale, along with the wreaths, pieces, etc.

BOWLING - The team is still in second place, thanks to a 501 score by John Young.

XMAS PARTY - December 15 at the Monaco Place Clubhouse - 7:00 to 12:00 P.M. Bring an hors d'oeuvre.

Basketball - Ken Schlagel says you can put December 11 on your calendar.

November 23

Colorado Air National Guard

November 30

Wives-to-Breakfast at Hilton Inn South Suzuki Violinists

JACKPOT - Split between Mike Miller and Marlin Kent

Bob Hugo Joe Marci Tom Mauro Ralph Pederson Pat Bush	President Secy/Treasurer Vice President Vice President Past President	758-9409 771-3748 751-9300 759-3384 750-9409
Pat Bush		. 5 0 7 2
Terry Miller	Newsletter	759-2943

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Dave Butler	Carl Burgess
Russ Paul	Mark Campbell
Al Brunner	Bill Swigert

*		*
*	MEETING PLACE	*
*		*
*	AZAR's 7105 East Hampden Ave.	*
*	DENVER, COLORADO	*
*	Every FRIDAY morning at 7:00 A.M.	*
*	Every TRIBIT morning at the second	*

Z PANATION TANATION



The Grandiose Utterings (USPS 401 730) is published weekly for \$2.00 per year by Monaco South Optimists. Postmaster: Send address change form 3579 to:
Joe Marci 4173 So. Rosemary Way Denver, CO 80237

SECOND CLASS POSTAGE PAID AT DENVER, COLO.